LGCA BOARD MEETING
JULY 1, 2022
The meeting began at 2:00 P.M. at the Clements Community Center. All Officers were present except Joe Parker, president and Bob Burroughs, public relations officer. Also present were Tom Robben, VOTR, Ben Schafer, Social committee, and Bill Hall.
VOTR UPDATE:  Tom Robben reported on VOTR saying that the hotel block had been cut, because the response to the event is not what it has been in the past. We have enough interested people to cover the event financially. Tom Robben had two cancelations from AZ but picked up three new registrations. He believes we’re still at 102 or 105 registrations. It appears all car shows, and car events are down in participation not sure if it’s because of the current higher gas prices and higher hotel rooms that are keeping people away. Tom Robben said that the Bank had turned them down for credit card machines. he said that LGCA had credit card machines, but he can’t find them. 
Social Committee: Ben Schafer reported on past events June 7,2022 the committee hosted Hors d’ and Finger Food prior to the meeting at the Clements Community Center 24 members couples attended.
Saturday June 11,2022 the club had a picnic at Rambler Ranch in Elizabeth, CO and 39 club members attended. The club also purchased ice cream for all club members who attended. 
June 18th,2022 was the Celebration of life for Don Herbel and over 50 corvettes were present for this celebration. 
June 22,2022 was the road trip from Colorado, Texas, New Mexico. 25 club members made that trip.
July Activities 
July 4,2022 was the Georgetown Parade and breakfast thirty-two club members are signed up. 
July 8-10 is the Flatlanders car show 26 club members are signed up.
 July 24,2022 is the planned picnic and potluck 57 members are signed up for this event.
Secretary: Sandy Seader had nothing to report.
Treasurer: Bob Chelle reported on the budget and our balance as of June 30,2022 was $96,091,82. Bob Chelle also brought up that the board should change the memorial gifts from LGCA of people passing to Spouse or significant other, child of member, and parent of member. Board will discuss at next meeting. A discussion of the new member Gift Certificate originally for merchandise which we no longer maintain follow for Social Events. Currently this certificate good for one year after it was issued, and the funds come out of the social committee’s budget. The board agreed that we would honor the current certificates that were issued and that we would not issue any new certificates as only three have been claimed in three years. Also recommended membership application wording be changed to frequent social events from monthly and charitable activities selected each year from children hospital toy drive. The board deferred discussion on these changes.
Vice President: Kathy Hall didn’t have any new business or old business the meeting was adjourned at 3:06 P.M.
Respectfully submitted by Sandy Seader Secretary.



